Instructional Standards & Procedures Committee
Minutes

November 9, 2012

Present:
Rich Albers, Matthew Altman, Elaine Beal, Greg Bostrom, Bill Briare (chari), Nora

Brodnicki, Ryan Davis, James Dickinson, Lori Eckhout, Lynda Graf (recorder), Renee 

Harber, Patricia McFarland, Ellis Meuser, Tara Sprehe, Angel Ordaz
Not Present:
Craig Anderson, Heather Arbuckle, Phillip King, Wes Locke, Elizabeth Lundy, Kelly


Steigleder, Carol Thorn

Standards reviewed today:
1. Residency Requirement for Graduation:  

After receiving approval at College Council in March, further feedback to the committee this summer was the table illustration.  Having all the 2 year degrees lumped in one column when they have different credit requirements was confusing for the percents listed.  Lynda presented updated table which put the AAS credit requirements in its own column.  Committee felt the change was clearer and satisfied the feedback’s concern.  
Action: 
Committee approved the table revision.  Lynda will add committee approval date and re-post the standard.
2. Grading

The update to this standard would put an end date for how long the “incomplete” grade would stay on a student’s record.   At the end of one calendar year after a complete grade was given, it would then change to No Pass.  This would really help the student especially when they repeat the course but forgot they had an earlier incomplete grade they never took care of.   Tara will work with Rich Albers.  They will look over this standard one more time and bring back to the January committee meeting a final daft for approval to move forward to College Council.
3. Repeat of Courses for GPA Recalculation
This update would remove the need for a student to have to fill a form to ask for the recalculation to be done when a course is repeated.  This proposed changed language will automatically make that recalculation happen, which is what student’s think is the process now.   The recalculation will also be based on the most recent course attempted on the student’s transcript.  
Action:  Lynda will send the standard forward to the next College Council meeting.
4. Advanced College Credit    
Subcommittee reviewed past work done on this draft.  The added language to this draft is in the Regulation section that referred to the Oregon Dual Credit Standards.  Most of the committee discussion centered around does the draft support the dual credit standard’s requirement for instruction.   The committee concluded the draft does that.  
Action:
Trish and Ryan will take this final draft to Cyndi Andrews and then back a final draft to the committee for one final look over before sending to College Council. 

5. Credit for Prior Learning
This standard was referred back to committee from College Council.  Subcommittee will continue to have conversations with various areas on campus and bring feedback and/or a draft to our January meeting for further discussion.  Subcommittee working on this standard are:  Ellis, Greg, Rich, Trish.
6. Textbook Adoption Regulation.

Subcommittee update: Renee and James will join working with Ryan on this standard.  Not much research work happened last year.  Bill would like to include feedback from students and Haley was asked to help make that happen.   To date, this standard has been trying to keep costs down for students.  Used books have become more difficult to purchase.  Many instructors are making copies of portions of books for students to keep costs down.  
7. Placement Assessment

Subcommittee working on this standard are:  Lori, Tara and Ellis.
8. ISP Mission statement
In progress
9. Acceptance of Credit 

Tara would like to explore condition #2 and possibly broaden it as there are now more agencies now doing this type of work.   Subcommittee working on this standard are:  Tara, Lori.
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